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Health information management and technology must be a key focus of next week's Federal Budget to ensure the COAG health reforms can be successfully implemented, according to the Australian Healthcare and Hospitals Association (AHHA).

The AHHA is the peak national body representing public hospitals, area health services, community health centres and public aged care providers.

"The COAG health agreement has the potential to significantly improve Australia's health system. However, many of COAG's proposals rely on a health technology infrastructure that simply does not exist," Ms Prue Power, Executive Director, said today. 

"Unless we act now to progress Australia's ehealth infrastructure the opportunities presented by the COAG agreement to drive improvements in our health system could be wasted. AHHA therefore calls on the Federal Government to make ehealth a focus of health initiatives in next week's Federal Budget. 
"In particular, AHHA calls on the Federal Government to commit to funding and building a national electronic health information infrastructure. This includes ensuring that all health facilities are covered by the National Broadband Rollout and that there is interoperability between current health communication providers.  A national health information infrastructure is essential to underpin the COAG proposal for a more integrated health system comprising local hospital networks and primary care organizations. A national electronic health information infrastructure is essential to support the development and implementation of these new bodies and to ensure that they can effectively share information to deliver more coordinated and comprehensive care to consumers. 
"A national system of collecting, coding and sharing data within the health system is also vital in order to implement the reforms agreed to by COAG on local level performance reporting and monitoring against national clinical safety and quality standards. 
"AHHA strongly supports COAG's proposal to establish national performance standards to ensure that health care outcomes can be measured and compared across the health system and used to drive quality improvements.  However, without a robust system of data collection and management in place, these standards will not be used effectively to improve the safety and quality of health care. 
"A world class health system needs world class information technology. Australia is lagging behind many other countries in our use of IT in the health sector and this will hold our health system back from delivering the best possible care to patients in the future. We urge the Government to focus on ehealth  in next week's Federal Budget," Ms Power said.

For further information/comment: 
Ms Prue Power 0417 419 857 
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